Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 29th May 2015


Present
Role
John Adams
JA

MT, Technical Resource

Julian German
JG 

Cornwall Councillor

Ralph German
RG

Assessor - Gerrans


Alison Golding
AG

Assessor - Veryan

David Hubbard
DH

Assessor - St Just

Jon Smith
JS

MT

David Spreadborough
DS

Assessor – Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff
SW

MT

Brian Willis
BW

Assessor - St Just

1.
Apologies received from:  Geoff Pring and Helen Hastings
2.  Update on the Plan


JS reported that the final examiner’s report had been circulated to members of the SG. JA explained that the Recommendations were just that and no action was being taken, but the Modifications had to be acted on. He has completed the amendments to the main document so that the revised Plan can be passed to the legal and financial departments of Cornwall Council for ‘signing off’ but he still has a few days’ work updating the appendices, references, website etc. and proof checking.


JS explained the revised time line with a possible referendum date of 30 July but the MT are still awaiting clarification of the regulations.
3.
Minutes of Meeting of 15.05.2015


Accepted as a correct record by all present.

4.   Matters arising
JG provided an update on a previously discussed planning application at Tolverne – following questions over the change from commercial to residential the application had been withdrawn

JA pointed out that the Assessment pack would need the page references corrected once the revised Plan had been finalised.
JA circulated the updated group details which were approved and will now appear on the website.

AG suggested that the PA numbers of applications should be recorded in the minutes. This was discussed and all agreed that as the monitoring form would eventually appear on the website they should be included. However it was also agreed that details of the application and the meeting discussions should not be included.
JG raised the question as to whether applicants should be able to attend the assessment meetings. After a discussion amongst all present it was agreed that the existence of the group should be made known via the Roseland Magazine and the website and also it should be advertised that the meetings are open but the secretary should be contacted to establish the time, date and location of the next meeting.
RG expressed concern over the number of assessors as he feels should have more. JS explained that he had asked for volunteers at parish council meetings but had drawn a blank.

5.  PA15/04509 - Veryan
Application discussed using the assessment form and all agreed generally in conformity with the policies contained in the Plan.

6.  PA15/04240 – Gerrans
Application discussed using the assessment form and all agreed not in conformity with many Plan policies 
7. AOB
DS asked if still training or ‘live’. JA expressed view should start completing all relevant assessment forms. 

JG suggested that in future should allocate each application to 2 assessors from different parishes with ‘local’ person to view site but all agreed next week will all review chosen applications and then reconsider.

JS and JA explained the present problem with the council planning portal and that the MT is awaiting a response from Rob Lacey regarding direct notification of all applications and letters regarding permitted development applications
Meeting closed at 11am
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